
To the Maryland General Assembly, 
 
I wish to express my opposition to HB1171. This bill illustrates unlimited access for 
individual(s) to gruesomely terminate a pregnancy at any time. In addition, this 
bill, eradicates statutory rape laws and age of consent laws. Therefore, this is 
profoundly damaging to children and young women. Furthermore, this is 
destructive to unborn children and their right to life & liberty. The thought of a 
young girl going to the abortion clinic to murder their child without any parental 
knowledge is reprehensible. Nevertheless, parents are responsible for the well-
being of their underage daughter and to assure a “Life Saving” alternative for the 
child in the womb. Nevertheless, a governing body pushing to have this type of 
legislation embedded as a constitutional amendment or under the guise of any 
law is bizarre. God will judge this government for every word stated on this bill 
and will judge this government for ratifying such a demonic atrocity. For certain, 
all of it is evil and there is no justifying a word of it. I pray the Holy Spirit will direct 
this governing body to completely rescind their support for this bill. The most 
basic human right and equality under the law is “The Right to Life”. Thank You for 
accepting my testimony and God Bless. 
 
 


